

STROUD ATHLETICS

Jim Campbell
(918) 968-1249

Principal

Jerry Martin

Superintendent *Joe VanTuyl*

(918) 968-2542 (918) 968-2541

Dear Coaches and Administrators,

Congratulations on making it to the Class1A Area Tournament! On behalf of Stroud schools, I would like to take this time to welcome you to the Stroud Route 66 Coliseum. The Coliseum is located at 1086 E 7th Street. The Coliseum has a seating capacity of 2200 (1500 chair back and 700 bench seating). A hospitality room (located at the south end of the gym floor) will be available to coaches and administrators.

GENERAL INFORMATION

All team members and coaches should be dropped off in front of the Coliseum and enter through the main entrance.

Buses will then park behind the Coliseum. Bus drivers can enter the building through the hospitality door. (see map).

Fan parking will be available on the north and west side of the Coliseum. Overflow parking will be located between the Coliseum and softball complex.

All spectators will enter the Coliseum through the main entrance on the north side. Gate admission will be GoFan tickets from OSSAA.com or \$10.00 cash at the door. The OSSAA complimentary pass along with a valid driver's license will be the only card accepted (card holder only).

As per the OSSAA, the team on the top of the bracket will be the home team and will sit on the left side of the scorer's table and visiting team will sit on the right side. Your locker room assignment will be the same.

I look forward to seeing you at the Area Tournament. If you have any questions or concerns, please don't hesitate to call me. My office number is 918-968-1249, cell 405-328-0338, or email at jim.campbell@stroud.k12.ok.us. You may also reach out to Principal Jerry Martin (405) 760-9429 or Superintendent Joe Van Tuyl (918) 290-0007.

GOOD LUCK TO ALL PARTICIPATING TEAMS!!!!!!!!!!

Jim Campbell, Dean of Students

1086 E. 7th Street > Stroud, Oklahoma 74079